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Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $8.9 billion for new and upgraded schools. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public 
education.   

Project overview 

A project is underway to replace the school hall and canteen facilities at Lane Cove Public 
School which were destroyed in a fire in 2020. The project has already delivered a new school 
canteen and restored the adjacent playground area. A new school hall with an attached 
covered outdoor learning area (COLA) is now under construction. 

Progress update 

Construction works have continued at Lane Cove Public School with the walls of the new hall 
formed up and concrete pours underway. Tiling, grouting and window sealing work have taken 
place as well as preparation for the laying of concrete for the external walkway.  

Next steps 

In Term 3, we are expecting to finish the concrete retaining walls around the new hall, and 
finish installing the roof, windows and doors. Once the building is closed in from the weather, 
we will begin installing internal walls and ceilings, flooring, joinery and fittings like toilets and 
basins, as well as connecting services like plumbing, electricity, and internet services.  
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Shade sail installation update 

The design and procurement to install a shade sail to provide cover to the school’s new astro 
turf is currently underway. This process has taken longer than anticipated to ensure minimal 
impact to the delivery timeline of the new hall and alignment with the building contractors 
construction programme.  

More information 

You can find more information about the project at https://edu.nsw.link/LaneCovePSproject or 
by scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on the contact details below.  
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